

Michael Lord

Executive Engineer Environmental Regulation Product Regulatory Affairs

Toyota Motor North America, Inc.

1630 W. 186th Street Gardena, CA 90248 michael.lord@toyota.com マイケル・ロード

310 787-5644 Tel 310 779-3243 Mobile TOYOTA

MOTOR NORTH AMERICA, INC.

Product Regulatory Affairs *I.* 196th Street, Gardena, CA 90248

December 12, 2017

Clerk of the Board California Air Resources Board 1001 I Street Sacramento, CA 95814

RE: Toyota Motor North America Support for Proposed FY17-18 Funding Plan

Dear Chair Nichols and Members of the Board;

Toyota Motor North America would like to voice our support of the Clean Vehicle Rebate Project (CVRP) provisions outlined in the FY2017-2018 Proposed Funding Plan. Most notably, we support:

- Allocation of \$140M for standard CVRP plus up to \$25M for low-income applicants
- No changes to the FCV rebate amount or income eligibility guidelines from the previous Funding Plan
- Evaluation of ideas to move rebates closer to point-of-sale

Additionally, we support the Air Resources Board's consideration of the 3-year projected demand for CVRP and hope that a long-term funding plan can be developed, as implied in the Proposed Scoping Plan Update.

Sincerely,

Tom Stricker Vice President

Product Regulatory Affairs